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Another First Time Ever
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Date:  September 16, 2015
Location: Full Sail University, Winter Park, Florida
Commentators: Corey Graves, Rich Brennan, Byron Saxton

The Dusty Classic continues tonight as we have three weeks to go before
Takeover: Respect. So far there isn’t much officially announced for the
show but that is likely to change tonight with the main event being set
up on this show. I’m sure we’ll also get some more tournament matches,
including a few that might have taken place outside of Full Sail. Let’s
get to it.

Opening sequence.

Tyler Breeze vs. Adam Rose

This is the debut of Adam’s new party pooper character where he wears
glasses and shorts. Before the match can start, Bull Dempsey comes out
with the fans getting behind the Bull Fit movement. Dempsey lays on the
top rope ala Breeze and says this is no accident. Breeze thinks last
week’s loss was an accident, just like the day that Bull was born. Tyler
would be glad to beat up Bull right now but he has a match first. Dempsey
asks Rose to step aside but beats him up instead. Breeze’s blind side
attack doesn’t work and Bull clears the ring. No match.

After a break, Breeze accepts Bull’s challenge for a match next week.

Tye Dillinger vs. Danny Burch

Burch had been going by the name Martin Stone but the announcers are
going with Burch here. Dillinger gives his early wristlock and cartwheel
a ten so Danny grabs a top wristlock. Tye easily escapes and takes his
pads down for a one knee Codebreaker and the pin at 3:15.

Rating: D+. Dillinger has a great idea with the perfect ten thing but he
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needs to be able to talk about it instead of just holing up a ten over
and over. It’s cool to see him win a match like this though and the fans
are way into the new character. Burch is a good example of what you can
have when jobbers are allowed to be kept around. He’s been built up just
enough that it’s not a total squash but he has no chance. That’s
important to have.

Rhyno and Baron Corbin are ready for Ciampa and Gargano tonight.

Asuka (Kanna) is here next week.

Apollo Crews vs. Solomon Crowe

They shake hands to start and Crews takes him down with a headlock. Back
up and Apollo offers another handshake but Crowe kicks the hand away.
Crews takes him down with a big suplex and Solomon takes a breather on
the floor. He catches Crews’ baseball slide and ties him up in the ring
skirt to take over.

Back in and Crowe drives his forearm into the side of Crews’ head,
followed by a clothesline for two. Crowe is finally starting to get
something going for himself with this style but it’s too late for him. A
jawbreaker stuns Solomon and Apollo starts speeding things up. An
enziguri sets up the gorilla press and standing moonsault to give Crews
the pin at 4:52.

Rating: C. Not bad here but Crowe needs to either have something changed
or get rid of him because this character has been a wreck. He has
something with the in ring style but it’s not working elsewhere. I wanted
to see where he could take the hacker thing but that’s gone nowhere.

Ciampa and Gargano are ready for Corbin and Rhyno tonight.

Dana Brooke and Emma are tired of being disrespected and think it’s time
to shake things up for a change. Play time is over.

Sasha Banks arrives.

We get some highlights of the first round of the Dusty Classic and a few
second round matches announced, including the Hype Bros vs. Chad



Gable/Jason Jordan and Scott Dawson/Dash Wilder vs. the Vaudevillains.

Dusty Rhodes Tag Team Classic Second Round: Rhyno/Baron Corbin vs.
Tommaso Ciampa/Johnny Gargano

Gargano and Rhyno get things going but it’s off to Ciampa before there’s
any contact. Ciampa runs the ropes and scores with a quick clothesline
but the fans are busy arguing over whether or not they want Corbin. Baron
comes in but gets low bridged to the floor, allowing Johnny to suicide
dive both opponents. Ciampa’s top rope cross body puts both guys down
again as this is completely one sided.

Back in and Rhyno clotheslines Ciampa down to take over and Baron comes
in with a big swinging Boss Man Slam. We take a break and come back with
Baron choking with a boot. Rhyno and Corbin take turns on Ciampa until
Rhyno charges into a boot in the corner. Ciampa scores with a missile
dropkick and it’s a double tag to Gargano and Corbin. Johnny starts
cleaning house and everything breaks down until End of Days puts Gargano
away at 11:06.

Rating: C+. This was fun stuff and more proof that Baron can hang in a
longer match instead of just doing a quick squash. Rhyno and Corbin are a
good choice for a power team and Rhyno is the kind of guy who can teach
Baron a lot in the ring. Good match here though and that’s a good sign as
we’re getting closer to the finals.

The Vaudevillains are looking forward to Wilder and Dawson next week in
the Dusty Classic but Blake/Murphy/Bliss come in and invoke their rematch
clause for next week.

Bayley vs. Sarah Dobson

Non-title and Bayley runs through the crowd before the match, including
bringing her biggest fan Izzy into the ring to pose with her. There is no
way this can’t be considered cool. Dobson hammers away to start and
cartwheels into a kick to the back of the head for an early two. A
guillotine choke has Bayley in trouble but she drives Dobson into the
corner to break it up. The ax handles to the chest set up the Bayley to
Belly for the pin at 2:29. I’m getting a Ricky Steamboat vibe off Bayley:



as pure of a face as there can and she takes a beating before making a
comeback to win with a basic move. That’s a very good path to follow.

Bayley gets the mic but Sasha Banks cuts her off. Sasha has been hearing
about how their title match was the match of the year and the fans seem
to agree. However, that’s not good enough for Sasha. She’s not here to
please the fans because Bayley was only better than her for three
seconds.

Bayley wants to start her own legacy and has no problem giving Sasha her
rematch whenever she wants one. That’s not what Sasha wants though
because she wants to beat Bayley over and over. Fans: “IRON WOMAN!” Cue
Regal to give the fans exactly what they want in the main event of
Takeover on October 7 in a thirty minute Iron Man match. Bayley and Sasha
look a bit nervous but shake hands to end the show.

Overall Rating: B. Now that’s how you use an hour of TV time. We have a
main event for Takeover, a title match set for next week and advancement
in the tournament. The fans ate up that announcement at the end and it’s
another step forward for the women. Good show here and I had a lot of fun
with it.

Results

Tye Dillinger b. Danny Burch – One knee Codebreaker

Apollo Crews b. Solomon Crowe – Standing moonsault

Baron Corbin/Rhyno b. Tommaso Ciampa/Johnny Gargano – End of Days to
Gargano

Bayley b. Sarah Dobson – Bayley to Belly

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of NXT Reviews: The Full Sail Years Volume I at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B011T13PV4


at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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